

COUNTY OF BRUCE

David Inglis, Warden

P.O. Box 70, 30 Park Street, Walkerton, Ontario N0G 2V0 (519) 881-1291 Fax: (519) 881-1619

May 27, 2013

Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge St., 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Board Secretary

Re: Notice of Applications and Hearing

EB-2013-0078 EB 2013-0079 EB 2013-0080

Dear Sir/Madame:

The Corporation of the County of Bruce would like to provide comment on the above noted matter.

As you are aware, the Bruce to Milton line runs through our County, and over many County owned roads, so we naturally take an interest in all matters related to this transmission corridor.

We find ourselves at somewhat of a disadvantage as we just learned of the proposal from the local newspaper. The support document for the proposal on the OEB website is in excess of 500 pages long and we have not had the time to properly inform ourselves on the proposal.

At this point in time we do not know to what extent, if any, this transaction will affect the Corporation of the County of Bruce or our residents.

It is not our desire to delay your decision on this matter. Please provide us with four weeks to provide further comments on the matter.

Sincerely,

Dave Inglis

Warden

cc Chris Laforest, Director of Bruce County Planning

Kelley Coulter, Bruce County CAO

Bettyanne Cobean, Bruce County Clerk-Treasurer

Susan E. Frank, Hydro One Networks, Toronto

Gordon Nettleton, Colin Salter, Alex Monem, Counsel for the Applicants